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USDA’s Farm Service Agency 
Expands Bridges to 
Opportunity Nationwide 
The U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) announced the 
expansion of a unique service for farmers and 
ranchers. FSA’s Bridges to Opportunity program 
provides a one-stop-shop that connects producers 
with resources, programs and educational services 
offered across the department, as well as from 
other USDA partner organizations. Bridges to 
Opportunity, which currently provides enhanced 
customer support to more than 150,000 customers 
in 20 states, will expand to serve customers 
across the country before the end of the month 
using fiscal year 2016 funds. FSA’s presence in 
over 2,100 county offices, in nearly every rural 
county, puts the agency in a unique position to 
partner with non-governmental organizations to 
reach thousands of agricultural producers who can 
benefit from the programs and services.  Bridges 
to Opportunity allows FSA employees to search 
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and obtain a list of all local, state, regional and 
national organizations that may be able assist 
local producers with their specific need. For 
example, FSA’s Houston County office in Texas 
partnered with many agricultural organizations to 
serve producers affected by severe 
drought.  When drought-stricken agricultural 
producers came to the county office looking for 
assistance, FSA employees were able to provide 
traditional services, such as the Livestock Forage 
Program and the Emergency loan program 
administered by FSA, as well as connect local 
farmers with local, regional, and national 
organizations that provide drought assistance and 
education. Bridges to Opportunity was developed 
by FSA to provide producers with a more 
comprehensive customer service experience by 
connecting them with other USDA agencies and 
nonfederal partners. Through Bridges to 
Opportunity, FSA county office employees have 
the tools to connect farmers, ranchers and anyone 
interested in agriculture with customized expertise 
on topics ranging including organic production, 
beginning farmer resources, integrated pest 
management, disaster assistance, conservation 
practices, agricultural educational courses, loans, 
grants and other financial assistance that can 
start, grow or benefit farming and ranching 
operations. For more information about Bridges to 
Opportunity, please contact your local FSA county 
office.  

 
Enrollment Period for 2017 
Safety Net Coverage Continues 
Through Aug. 1 
Producers on farms with base acres under the 
safety net programs established by the 2014 Farm 
Bill, known as the Agriculture Risk Coverage 
(ARC) or Price Loss Coverage (PLC) programs, 
can visit their local FSA office to sign contracts 
and enroll for the 2017 crop year. The enrollment 
period will continue until Aug. 1, 2017.Since 
shares and ownership of a farm can change year-
to-year, producers on the farm must enroll by 
signing a contract each program year. If a farm is 
not enrolled during the 2017 enrollment period, the 
producers on that farm will not be eligible for 
financial assistance from the ARC or PLC 
programs for the 2017 crop should crop prices or 
farm revenues fall below the historical price or 
revenue benchmarks established by the program. 



Producers who made their elections in 2015 must 
still enroll during the 2017 enrollment period. The 
ARC and PLC programs were authorized by the 
2014 Farm Bill and offer a safety net to agricultural 
producers when there is a substantial drop in 
prices or revenues for covered 
commodities. Covered commodities include 
barley, canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, 
crambe, flaxseed, grain sorghum, lentils, mustard 
seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long 
grain rice, medium grain rice (which includes short 
grain and sweet rice), safflower seed, sesame, 
soybeans, sunflower seed and wheat. Upland 
cotton is no longer a covered commodity. For 
more details regarding these programs, go to 
www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc. For more information, 
producers are encouraged to visit their local FSA 
office. To find a local FSA office, visit 
http://offices.usda.gov. 

 

 
Farm Storage Facility Loans 
FSA’s Farm Storage Facility Loan (FSFL) program provides low-interest financing to producers to 
build or upgrade storage facilities and to purchase portable (new or used) structures, equipment and 
storage and handling trucks.  The low-interest funds can be used to build or upgrade permanent 
facilities to store commodities. Eligible commodities include corn, grain sorghum, rice, soybeans, 
oats, peanuts, wheat, barley, minor oilseeds harvested as whole grain, pulse crops (lentils, 
chickpeas and dry peas), hay, honey, renewable biomass, fruits, nuts and vegetables for cold 
storage facilities, floriculture, hops, maple sap, rye, milk, cheese, butter, yogurt, meat and poultry 
(unprocessed), eggs, and aquaculture (excluding systems that maintain live animals through uptake 
and discharge of water). Qualified facilities include grain bins, hay barns and cold storage facilities 
for eligible commodities.  Loans up to $50,000 can be secured by a promissory note/security 
agreement and loans between $50,000 and $100,000 may require additional security. Loans 
exceeding $100,000 require additional security.  Producers do not need to demonstrate the lack of 
commercial credit availability to apply. The loans are designed to assist a diverse range of farming 
operations, including small and mid-sized businesses, new farmers, operations supplying local food 
and farmers markets, non-traditional farm products, and underserved producers. To learn more 
about the FSA Farm Storage Facility Loan, visit www.fsa.usda.gov/pricesupport  or contact your 
local FSA county office.  To find your local FSA county office, visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

 
USDA Resumes Incentives to Grow the Bio Economy and 
Improve Forest Health 
USDA announced that $1.5 million will be available in fiscal year 2017 for farmers and foresters who 
harvest and deliver biomass for renewable energy. The funds are from the Biomass Crop 
Assistance Program (BCAP), which was reauthorized by the 2014 Farm Bill. In fiscal year 2017, 
there is $3 million total available for BCAP, half of which is for harvesting and delivering forest or 
agricultural residues to a USDA-approved energy facility. BCAP also provides financial assistance 
to farmers and ranchers who establish and maintain new crops of biomass for energy or bio based 
products; additional information on the resumption of those funds will be announced at a later date. 
Facilities seeking to be qualified by USDA to accept BCAP-funded biomass can begin enrollment 
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Nov. 14 through Dec. 5, 2016. Also, between Jan. 9, 2017, through March 15, 2017, USDA will 
accept applications from foresters and farmers seeking incentives to remove biomass residues from 
fields or national forests for delivery to energy generation facilities. The retrieval payments are 
provided at match of $1 for $1, up to $20 per dry ton. Eligible crops include corn residue, orchard 
waste or diseased or insect-infested wood materials. To learn more about BCAP or to enroll in 
updates, visit www.fsa.usda.gov/bcap or contact your local FSA county office. To find your local 
county office, visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

 
Maintaining Good Credit History 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) Farm Loan programs require that applicants have a satisfactory credit 
history. A credit report is requested for all FSA direct farm loan applicants. These reports are 
reviewed to verify outstanding debts, if bills are paid timely and to determine the impact on cash 
flow. Information found on a customer’s credit report is strictly confidential and is used only as an 
aid in conducting FSA business. Our farm loan staff will discuss options with you if you have an 
unfavorable credit report and will provide a copy of your report. If you dispute the accuracy of the 
information on the credit report, it is up to you to contact the issuing credit report company to 
resolve any errors or inaccuracies. There are multiple ways to remedy an unfavorable credit score.  

• Make sure to pay bills on time. Setting up automatic payments or automated reminders can 
be an effective way to remember payment due dates. 

• Pay down existing debt. 
• Keep your credit card balances low. 
• Avoid suddenly opening or closing existing credit accounts. 
• FSA’s farm loan staff will guide you through the process, which may require you to reapply 

for a loan after improving or correcting your credit report. For more information on FSA farm 
loan programs, visit www.fsa.usda.gov.  

Supervised Credit 
 

Farm Service Agency (FSA) Farm Loan programs are considered supervised credit. Unlike loans 
from a commercial lender, FSA loans are intended to be temporary in nature. Therefore, it is our 
goal to help you graduate to commercial credit, and our farm loan staff is available to help 
borrowers through training and credit counseling.  The FSA team will help borrowers identify their 
goals to ensure financial success. Through this process, FSA staff will advise borrowers in 
developing strategies and a plan to meet your operation’s goals and graduate to commercial credit. 
Ultimately, the borrower is responsible for the success of the farming operation, but FSA’s staff will 
help in an advisory role to provide the tools necessary to help you achieve your operational goals 
and manage your finances. 

For more information on FSA farm loan programs, visit www.fsa.usda.gov. 

 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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